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September 2016 Newsletter 

 
 

Our August Club Meeting 

 
Last month saw the return of Breakthru' and they opened up the evening with a 

good range of Shadows tunes. Then it was the turn of our club players who 
played three tunes rather than the usual two, which went rather well.  

It was a very good evening with a full club of people enjoying the entertainment. 
 

The Players 
 

Stuart Best played Perfidia, Atlantis and The Savage 
Mike Gladwell played The Rumble, The High and The Mighty & South of The 

Border 
Bob Withrington played Spring is Nearly Here, Peace Pipe and The Stranger 

Alan Tarrant played Arabian Sunset, The Miracle and Ghost Riders 
Johnny Graef on Lead & Vocals with Dave on Bass & Teresa on Drums played    

Apache, Wonderful Land and sang Travelin' Light 

John Clarke played Man of Mystery, Sleepwalk & The Rise and Fall of Flingel Bunt 
John Cade played Everything I do, Parisienne Walkways and Moonlight Shadow 

Joe Lintott played Albertros and sang Move It! & Johnny Be Good 
Eugene McGuigan played Shindig, Peace Pipe and Wonderful Land 

Chris Blore played Spring is Nearly Here and Moonlight Serenade 
Big Bob sang Mary Anne and You Know I Want You To Want Me 

The Moonshiners with Dave, Barry, Teresa and Terry Scott sang The Young Ones,   
Hi Ho Silver Lining and Every Time That You Walk In The Room 

 
Jean Juden 

 

 

Flash Mob - A group of Friends and Family of Chris Blore who sang for him the 
Bill Withers classic Lean on me to show him their Love, Support and Get Well 

Wishes, and everyone at The Surrey Shadows club also send their Best Wishes to 

our good friend Chris. 
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“Flash Mob” Lead by Kevin Hamilton 

 

 
 

            Johnny Graef with The Moonshiners 
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                  Eugene McGuigan giving it some real welly, as usual!   
 

           
 

         Our BIG Bob singing two very nice Shadows vocals  
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           Chris Blore 
 

THE FRENCH CONNECTION playing at Molesey Conservative Club   

In preparation for THE FRENCH CONNECTION to represent the Surrey Shadows 

Club at Ch’tishad 2016 in Fleurbaix, France on Saturday 22nd October 2016 you 

are warmly invited to hear them play on Wednesday 28th September at The 

Molesey Conservative Club, 96 Walton Road, East Molesey, Surrey  KT8 0DL. 

This highly successful Wednesday evening live music venue features bands 

being invited to play for a great evening of musical entertainment. With a bar 

and easy parking we hope you can join us. Kick- off is around 8:30pm. 

 John Cade, Pat Winn, Nick McNaulty, Mark Winter, Bob Withrington, and Roy 

Haines   
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Guitar Raffle 
 

Jean Juden has very kindly donated Steve’s Yamaha Pacifica Guitar to be raffled 
at our September meeting to raise some much needed funds for the Surrey 

Shadows Club. We are very grateful to Jean for her most generous offer. 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
Future 2016 Club Dates 

 
21st October – 18th November 

 
and 16th December 


